
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
25-1987                                     April 29, 1987 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at 
Einstein High School, Kensington, Maryland, on Wednesday, April 29, 
1987, at 10:55 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL     Present:  Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner, President 
                         in the Chair 
                        Dr. James E. Cronin 
                        Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo 
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                        Mr. Bruce A. Goldensohn 
                        Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
 
               Absent:  Mrs. Mary Margaret Slye 
                        Mr. Eric Steinberg 
 
       Others Present:  Dr. Oliver W. Lancaster, Associate 
                         Superintendent Acting in the Absence 
                         of the Superintendent of Schools 
                        Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
                        Re:  ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
Mrs. Praisner announced that this was a special meeting of the Board 
of Education to consider whether or not to hold a public hearing on 
the proposed agreement with the county government on the reuse of 
Northwood High School as a holding school for schools undergoing 
modernization and additions. 
 
                        Re:  A MOTION BY DR. CRONIN REGARDING A 
                             PUBLIC HEARING ON REUSE OF NORTHWOOD 
 
Dr. Cronin moved and Mr. Goldensohn seconded that the Board adopt the 
superintendent's recommendation not to have a public hearing on the 
reuse of Northwood, but to leave the record open until May 8, 1987, 
with action scheduled on May 12, 1987. 
 
                        Re:  A SUBSTITUTE MOTION BY MR. EWING TO HOLD 
                             A PUBLIC HEARING ON THE REUSE OF 
                             NORTHWOOD HIGH SCHOOL (FAILED) 
 
A substitute motion by Mr. Ewing that the Board schedule a public 
hearing, with appropriate notice, and keep the public record open on 
the reuse of Northwood High School failed with Mr. Ewing, Mrs. 
DiFonzo, and Mrs. Praisner voting in the affirmative; Dr. Cronin, Mr. 
Goldensohn, and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the negative. 
 
                        Re:  A MOTION BY DR. CRONIN REGARDING A 
                             PUBLIC HEARING ON THE REUSE OF NORTHWOOD 
                             HIGH SCHOOL (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Dr. Cronin that the Board adopt the superintendent's 



recommendation not to have a public hearing on the reuse of 
Northwood, but to leave the record open until May 8, 1987, with 
action scheduled on May 12, 1987, failed with Dr. Cronin, Mr. 
Goldensohn, and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
DiFonzo, Mr. Ewing, and Mrs. Praisner abstaining. 
 
                        Re:  ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
Mrs. Praisner announced that the Board would hold a conference call 
on April 30, 1987, to discuss the issue of a public hearing and to 
review the draft agreement on the reuse of Northwood. 
 
                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 11:15 p.m. 
 
                        ------------------------------------- 
                             PRESIDENT 
 
                        ------------------------------------- 
                             SECRETARY 
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